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Festival Offers 
Two Plays 
Beginning July 5 

The Virginia Shakespeare Festival opens 
its season July 5 in Phi Beta Kappa Memo¬ 
rial Hall. 

The company of 18 actors, 23 staff mem¬ 
bers, and a number of summer students and 
local volunteers zvillpresent "As You Like It," 
and "The Merchant of Venice, "on a rotating 
schedule through July 28. The executive di¬ 
rector is Jerry Bledsoe, associate professor of 
theatre and speech. 

"As You Like It" will open the festival on 
July 5, "The Merchant of Venice " on July 12. 

Performances will be presented each 
evening, Tuesday ihrougji Saturday, at 8p.m., 
and on Sundays at 2 p.m. The festival will be 
dark on Mondays. 

Tickets are $10 each and may be reserved 
by calling the box office at Phi Beta Kappa 
Memorial Hall which is open daily, except 
Sunday, from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. until July 4. 
After July 4, the box office will extend its 
hours to 10 a.m. to 8p.m. daily and 10 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. on Sundays. 

To request a copy of the season brochure, 
call the box office at ext. 12674 or the festival 
office at ext. 12660. 

The cast of "As You Like It"features two 
theatre students, Beth Zins and Charlie Mer¬ 
cer, as the celebrated lovers, Rosalind and 
Orlando. Chris Obenchain plays the notori¬ 
ously obnoxious clown Touchstone; Jordan 
Matter plays the eccentric and melancholy 
Jacques. Eileen Talento plays the pretentious 
shepherdess, Phoebe, and GregLombardo is 
her lovesick suitor, Silznus. The visiting di¬ 
rector of the production is James Luse '76 of 
the Long Wharf Theatre in New Haven, 
Conn. 

Grant Olson of Williamsburg and David 
Evans of Gloucester Point play the Duke and 
Merchant of Venice, respectively. Sandra 
Musick is cast as the famous heroine Portia 
and Jordan Matter plays her chief suitor 
Bassanio. Gregory Lombardo plays Shylock, 
one of Shakespeare's most controversial fig¬ 
ures. The director is Jordan Corngold of Los 
Angeles who has just completed the graduate 
program in directing at the Yale Drama 
School. 
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NEWSMAKERS 

VACTE Scholarship Awarded To Emily Ruth Alder 

Emily Ruth Alder 

Emily Ruth Alder of Glade Spring, 
Va., a rising senior and Dean's List stu¬ 
dent at the College, has been awarded 
the 1991-92 Virginia Association of Col¬ 
lege Teacher Education Scholarship. 

Alder is majoring in religion and plans 
a career in elementary education. She 
plans eventually to teach special educa¬ 
tion in a location near her hometown. 
She is a member of the Inter/Varsity 
Christian Fellowship and Alternatives to 
Abortion, and has worked as a volunteer 
at Eastern State Hospital. She worked on 
campus as a shelver at the university li¬ 
brary. She is a member of two freshman 
honor societies, Alpha Lambda Delta and 
Phi Eta Sigma, as well as Kappa Delta Pi, 
education honor society. Alder is also a 
recipient of the Paul Douglas Teacher 
Scholarship. 

In her scholarship essay, Alder ex¬ 
plains that she became interested in 
teaching exceptional children as a result 
of her mother's job, which involves train¬ 

ing mentally and emotionally handi¬ 
capped adults for jobs in the market¬ 
place. Alder has spent time with excep¬ 
tional children. For two summers she 
volunteered in a summer enrichment 
program for mentally and emotionally 
disturbed children. Last summer she was 
head counselor at several week-long 
church camps for children kindergarten 
through sixth grade. Alder says she was 
influenced to come to William and Mary 
by a high school coach, David Crockett, 
who graduated from William and Mary 
in 1968. 

Each of the 37 colleges and universi¬ 
ties in Virginia with approved programs 
for the training of teachers is invited to 
nominate one student to receive the $500 
VACTE scholarship. Each candidate was 
asked to prepare a brief biography and a 
statement oudining career plans in edu¬ 
cation. Four finalists were elected for 
interviews. 

Bryne Named Acting Dean/Director At SMS/VIMS 
In a recent memo to faculty, staff and 

students at the School of Marine Sci¬ 
ence, Virginia Institute of Marine Sci¬ 
ence, Provost Melvyn D. Schiavelli an¬ 
nounced that Frank O. Perkins is return¬ 
ing, effective July 1, to research and teach¬ 
ing afterlO years as dean and director 

and will be on leave until June 30. 
Schiavelli has named Robert J. Byrne, 

associate director for research, to serve 
as acting dean and director. His appoint¬ 
ment was effective June 15. 

A search committee has been engaged 
in recommending candidates for a new 

dean and director. "President Verkuil and 
I are optimistic that a nomination will be 
advanced to the Board of Visitors at its 
meeting on June 28," said Schiavelli. 
"However, we expect a period of a few 
months before a new dean and director 
arrives on campus." 

Some SMS/VIMS Support Systems Realigned 
Vice President for Administration and 

Finance William F. Merck announced 
last week the realignment of some sup¬ 
port elements at the School of Marine 
Science/Virginia Institute of Marine Sci¬ 
ence. 

Sponsored Programs at SMS/VIMS 
will now report through Bert Brummer 
to the University Comptroller Mary 
deRegnier on the Williamsburg campus, 
making available additional resources as 
needs for support services grow. The 
SMS/VIMS Sponsored Programs support 
staff, however, will continue to work with 
individual faculty at the Gloucester cam¬ 
pus. 

Other changes are as follows: 
Budget and planning functions will 

report through Paul Koehly to Sam Jones, 
director of planning and budget for the 
university. 

The SMS/VIMS purchasing function 
will work through the university's mate¬ 
riel management office, giving SMS/ 
VIMS more local authority in purchas¬ 
ing large-ticket items. 

Buildings and grounds support func¬ 
tions will be added to the responsibilities 
of the Director of Facilities Management. 

Oversight of the functions related to 
service centers for vessels, academic com¬ 
puting and aircraft will report to the 
associate director of research at SMS/ 
VIMS. 

"I expect the only visible changes in 
service will be positive ones," said Merck 

of the realignment. "I appreciate the ef¬ 
forts of the many people on both cam¬ 
puses who participated in the numerous 
meetings and discussions of the last few 
months." 

Stanfield Selected For AAAS Workshop 
John H. Stanfield II, Cummings Pro¬ 

fessor of American Studies and Sociol¬ 
ogy, is one of 27 minority scholars who 
have been selected from a field of over 
200 to participate in an American Asso¬ 
ciation for the Advancement of Science 
(AAAS) workshop of intensive study on 
the values and ethical issues associated 
with science and technology, July 28 to 
Aug. 3 at The Woods, a conference cen¬ 

ter 90 miles from Washington, D.C. 
The workshop is being held to de¬ 

velop a network of minority scholars 
whose intellectual contributions can help 
inform debate and decision-making with 
regard to science and application. 

This project is funded by the National 
Science Foundation and the National 
Institute of Mental Health and co-spon¬ 
sored by over 20 national organizations. 

Thomas J. Dolan 
Thomas J. Dolan of Lottsburg, an 

adjunct faculty member at the Col¬ 
lege and professor of mass media at 
Hampton University from 1974 to 
1984, died June 3 in Riverside Re¬ 
gional Medical Center, Newport 
News. He was 72. 

Dolan retired as chief of educa¬ 
tional television for the Continental 
Army Command at Fort Monroe in 
1978. 

A funeral service was held at Our 
Lady of Mount Carmel Catholic 
Church, and burial with military hon¬ 
ors was in Peninsula Memorial Park, 
Newport News. During World War 
II, Dolan served as a forward artil¬ 
lery observer in Europe and was 
awarded the Silver Star, the Bronze 
Star and numerous campaign rib¬ 
bons. 

Departments 
Administration 

Berea College has named Charles J. 
Lombardo, former director of auxiliary 
services, to the post of associate vice presi¬ 
dent for business. 

Biology 
J. Malcolm Shick (B.S. '64, M.A. '71), 

now professor of zoology at the Univer¬ 
sity of Maine, recently published A Func¬ 
tional Biology of Sea Anemones, Chapman 
& Hall, London. 

Geology 
R. Heather Macdonald, associate pro¬ 

fessor, and Susan Howes Conrad, depart¬ 
ment of geology and geography, Vassar 
College, organized a theme session, "Writ¬ 
ing Assignments: A Tool for Teaching 
and Learning Geology," at the 1990 Geo¬ 

logical Society of America's annual meet¬ 
ing. The May 1991 issue of the Journal of 
Geological Education includes 21 of the 
papers originally presented at the theme 
sessions. These papers were co-edited by 
Macdonald and Conrad. A paper by 
Macdonald, "Writing Assignments Chal¬ 
lenge Students in a Physical Geology 
Course," and one by Conrad and 
Macdonald, "Balancing Teaching and 
Learning Geology on the Writing Ful¬ 
crum," are included in this issue. 

Government 
Shafeeq Ghabra, visiting assistant pro¬ 

fessor during the spring semester and 
assistant professor of political science at 
Kuwait University, has published two ar¬ 
ticles: "Voluntary Associations in Kuwait: 
The Foundation of a New System?" Middle 
East Journal, v. 45, No. 2, Spring 1991; 
and "Palestinians in Kuwait, Victims of 
Conflict," Middle East International, No. 
397, 5 April 1991. 

Instructional Technology 
Services 

Paa Bekoe Welbeck, director, was se¬ 
lected to receive one of Williamsburg- 
James City County Public Schools' Friend 
of Education Awards. Given annually, the 
awards go to residents who have contrib¬ 
uted significantly to the school division. 

Modem Languages and 
Literatures 

Howard M. Fraser, professor of Span¬ 
ish and Portuguese, was an invited 
speaker at a National Endowment for 
the Humanities sponsored summer sym¬ 
posium held at Queen's College, Char¬ 
lotte, N.C., May 28. Fraser presented an 
illustrated lecture focusing on the theme 
of social change in contemporary Latin 
American literature, photography and 
film, in a talk tided 'The World and the 
Image: Beyond Documentation in Latin 
American Photography and Literature." 

John S. Quinn 
John S. Quinn, professor of 

business administration emeritus, 
died June 11. 

Professor Quinn received his 
B.S. from State Teachers College 
in Salem, Mass., an M.C.S. from 
Boston University and an M.B.A. 
from Harvard University. In addi¬ 
tion, he was a Certified Public Ac¬ 
countant and a member of the 
Virginia Society of Certified Pub¬ 
lic Accountants, the American In¬ 
stitute of Certified Public Accoun¬ 
tants and the America Account¬ 
ing Association. 

Professor Quinn joined the fac¬ 
ulty of the College in 1949 and 
retired in 1986. During his tenure 
he taught virtually every account¬ 
ing course offered at the College. 
His reputation and contributions 
to William and Mary earned him 
its highest faculty recognition, the 
Thomas Jefferson Award., which 
was presented at Charter Day, 
1984. Upon his retirement, the 
Virginia Society of Certified Pub¬ 
lic Accountants named him as the 
first recipient of its Distinguished 
Career in Accounting Education 
Award. 

Survivors include his wife 
Muriel Quinn; a son, James F. 
Quinn of Kent, England; a brother, 
Donald A. Quinn, of Moulton- 
boro, N.H.; and one grandson. 

A wake service was conducted 
Friday, June 14 at Bucktrout Fu¬ 
neral Home. A mass was celebrated 
at 9 a.m., Saturday, June 15 at St. 
Bede's Catholic Church. Burial was 
in Williamsburg Memorial Park. 

The family has requested that 
expressions of sympathy take the 
form of contributions to the John 
S. Quinn Faculty Endowment at 
the College, or York County Res¬ 
cue Squad, 114 Hubbard Lane, 
Williamsburg, 23185. 

Laura Holmes Rhyne 
Laura Holmes Rhyne, 68, pro¬ 

fessor emeritus of sociology at 
Hampton University and a former 
member of the sociology faculty 
of the College, died Sunday, June 
16 in Williamsburg Community 
Hospital. 

A memorial service will be con¬ 
ducted at 4 p.m. today in the Wren 
Chapel. Burial will be private. 

A native of Sparks, Ga., Mrs. 
Rhyne had been a Williamsburg 
resident since 1954. 

She was a graduate of Cook 
County High School in Georgia 
and received bachelor's and 
master's degrees from the Uni¬ 
versity of Georgia. She also did 
graduate study at the University 
of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. 

Mrs. Rhyne was assistant pro¬ 
fessor of sociology at Hampton 
University from 1970 to 1987 and 
also taught at the University of 
North Carolina at Greensboro. 

Survivors include her husband, 
Professor Edwin H. Rhyne, three 
daughters, Elisabeth Rhyne of Ar¬ 
lington; Rebecca Rhyne of Wil¬ 
liamsburg; and Megan Rhyne of 
Boulder, Colo.; a sister, Frances 
Thompson of North Charleston, 
S.C.; a brother, Joe Holmes of 
Adel, Ga.; and two grandchildren. 

The family requests that ex¬ 
pressions of sympathy take the 
form of contributions to a schol¬ 
arship fund at a college or uni¬ 
versity of choice. 
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NOTES 

The Faculty and Staff 
are cordially invited 

to a reception to honor 
Kenneth Greene, Treasurer 

upon his retirement 
Tuesday, June 25, 1991 

3-5 p.m 
Andrews Foyer 

Football Program 
The College's gameday football 

programs have been ranked best in 
the nation among 1-AA universities 
by the College Sports Information Di¬ 
rectors of America, CoSIDA. Edited 
by Sports Information Director Jean 
Elliott with editorial design and lay¬ 
out assistance from Brian Haave, as¬ 
sistant SID, the programs were judged 
on information and content, design, 
writing and creativity. 

Postal Services Director 
To Speak In Michigan 

Patty Hogge, director of College 
postal services, spoke on "Professional 
Mail Center Management," at the 
meeting in Roanoke of the Roanoke/ 
Lynchburg division of the Postal Cus¬ 
tomer Council, May 23 and 24. 

Hogge, who is a member of the 
executive board of the Richmond Di¬ 
vision of the PCC, has been invited to 
speak at the meeting of the national 
organization at Michigan State Uni¬ 
versity in September. She was chosen 
on the basis of her knowledge, man¬ 
agement skills and achievements in 
streamlining and cutting costs of the 
university's mail services. She was an 
invited speaker at the 1990 meeting 
of the Council in Columbus, Ohio, in 
May 1990. 

'Federal Drug Policies 
And Higher Education' 

Dr. Beverly E. Ledbetter, vice presi¬ 
dent and general counsel, Brown Uni¬ 
versity, will speak on "Federal Drug 
Policies and Higher Education," at a 
morning session from 9:30 a.m. to 
noon at the Holiday Inn Executive 
Center, Greenwich Road, Virginia 
Beach, sponsored by the Virginia Tide¬ 
water Consortium and funded by the 
Fund for the Improvement of Post 
Secondary Education, U.S. Depart¬ 
ment of Education. 

For reservations, call (804) 683- 
3183. 

A Sweet 4th 

The Williamsburg Community 
Hospital Auxiliary will hold its an¬ 
nual Ice Cream Social on the lawn in 
front of the Wren Building from 6-8 
p.m., Thursday, July 4. All proceeds 
benefit the hospital. 

Groundbreaking Held For College's Child Care Center 
'This is a dream come true. ... It took the work of 

many people, people who kept the faith," said Hans 
vonBaeyer, co-chair of the William and Mary Child 
Care Advisory Board, at groundbreaking ceremonies 
for the Center on June 3. 

"With this program the College is building for the 
future.As more women come into the workplace and 
want to raise small children and work, there will be a 
place provided where they can be involved in the care 
of their children," he said. VonBaeyer also said he saw 
enormous benefits to the College in the recruiting 
and retention of women faculty and the retention of 
employees. 

'This program will do more than anything else to 
build a sense of accomplishment and it will have 
untold benefits to the community. ... It will rejuve¬ 
nate us as we approach the 300-year mark," said 
vonBaeyer. He noted that childcare at the workplace 
is a concept that is growing and there are successful 
programs in place at the Colonial Williamsburg Foun¬ 
dation, the Department of Transportation and the 
University of Virginia. He closed his remarks by thank¬ 
ing all who had participated in the preparatory work 
for the center, including William F. Merck II, vice 
president for administration and finance; Nancy S. 
Nash, assistant to Merck; Ann M. Reed, associate 
professor of English, who served as co-chair of the 
center's advisory board; and Fran Dorsey, director of 
the Williamsburg Community Child Care Center. He 
had a special word of thanks for Mrs. Fran Verkuil, a 
member of the advisory committee, whose fundraising 
efforts had brought substantial support to the pro¬ 
gram. 

Other members of the Advisory committee in¬ 
clude Tim Cody;Jim Griffith;John McGlennon; Carol 
Davis; Loretta Early, president of HACE; Edward Irish; 
and Sandy Ward. The William and Mary Child Care 
Center is being built behind Bridges House on James¬ 
town Road. It is expected that construction will be 
completed in December and the Center will open in 
January. 

The architect is Jane Wright of Hanbury, Evans, 
Newill, Vlattas and Company; the builder, Armada 
Hoffler Construction Co. The entire cost of the build¬ 
ing is covered by private donations made specifically 
for this purpose. 

The Center will accommodate 21 infants and tod¬ 
dlers and 54 pre-school children of the William and 
Mary faculty, student and staff community. The fee 

Youngsters Help With Groundbreaking 
Pre-schoolers Christopher Dudley and Virginia Early sported hard hats as they 

participated in a morning groundreaking ceremony for the College of William 
and Mary's Child Care Center, Monday, June 3. Pictured with the children are 
Mrs. Fran Verkuil, who was instrumental in fund raising for the facility, and 
Professor Hans C. von Baeyer, co-chair of the W&MChild Care Advisory Board. 

structure will be published in September. 
Application forms are available from Fran Dorsey, 126 Armistead Ave. 

Registration Set For Children's Classes At Muscarelle Museum 
The summer art class program at the 

Muscarelle Museum of Art will be held 
on consecutive Tuesdays and Thursdays 
beginning Tuesday, July 9 and ending 
Thursday, Aug. 1. In-person registration 
will be held at the museum from 10 a.m. 
to 1 p.m., Thursday, June 27. 

If classes are not filled during the ini¬ 
tial registration, enrollment will continue 
through July 5. The cost is $20 per stu¬ 
dent with scholarships available in cases 
of financial need. This program is spon¬ 
sored, in part, by a grant from the Wil¬ 
liamsburg Arts Commission. 

Classes will combine the study of origi¬ 
nal works of art with informal studio 
sessions and are arranged according to 
1991-92 school grade levels. The sched¬ 
ule is as follows: 

Big & Little, ages 3-4, will meet 9 a.m. 
to 10:30 a.m.; ages 5-6 will meet from 11 
a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Pre-schoolers and par¬ 
ents will share these classes and create 
art projects together. 

Beasties & Birdies, grades 1-2, will meet 
9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. or 1:30 to 3 p.m. 
Students will study real and imaginary 
creatures in the museum's collection and 
create their own menagerie. 

/ Love a Collage, grades 3-4, will meet 
11 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. or 1:30 to 3 p.m. 
Students will learn how different media 
can be combined with a variety of col¬ 
lage techniques to produce portraits, 
landscapes and abstract works of art. 

Wired, grades 5-6, will meet 11 a.m. to 
12:30 p.m. The works of Alexander 
Calder will be used to encourage stu¬ 
dents to experiment with wire sculpture, 
mobiles, stabiles and objects that spin 
and fly. 

Clothes Encounter, grades 5-6 will meet 
9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. After studying ex¬ 
amples of different types of clothing de¬ 
picted in paintings and prints in the 
museum's collection, students will de¬ 

sign their own costumes. 
Face Off, grades 7-9, will meet 11 a.m. 

to 12:30 p.m. Using modern and con¬ 
temporary works of art to spark ideas, 
students will explore new and exciting 
ways to see faces. Creative projects will 
include drawing, painting, collage and 
more. 

Half Daze Workshops 
Two Museum Half-Daze workshops 

will be offered in June. 
Students in grades three through five 

are invited to participate in "Animal Fun¬ 
nies" from 1 to 4:30 p.m., Tuesday, June 
25. 

Students will create humorous works 
of art with animal characters, based upon 
a hand-made book in the collection. Owl 
Feathers. 

Students in grades K through 2 will 
participate in "Drip, Spatter and Spill" 
painting workshop from 9 a.m. to 12:30 
p.m., Wednesday, June 26. 

Classes will work outside and students 

are asked to wear old clothes. 
Registrations should be made at the 

museum by Friday, June 21. Each work¬ 
shop costs $6 per student; however, schol¬ 
arships are available in cases of financial 
need. 

Camp Anticipation 
The Muscarelle Museum and the Wil¬ 

liamsburg-James City County Parks and 
Recreation Department will co-sponsor 
"Camp Anticipation," a week-long pro¬ 
gram at the museum, from Monday, Aug. 
12 through Friday, Aug. 16. Campers be¬ 
tween the ages of 8 and 14 are invited to 
participate. The camp runs from 9 a.m. 
to 5 p.m. each day and costs $60 per 
student. The program will include draw¬ 
ing, painting, sculpting, collages and 
more. 

Registrations will be accepted at the 
Recreation Department and the Mu¬ 
seum. For further information contact 
the Education office at the museum, ext. 
12703. 

Muscarelle Receives Two Awards 
In Exhibition Publication Competition 

national, juried event involving publica¬ 
tions produced by museums of all kinds 
and sizes. 

In addition to receiving an award cer¬ 
tificate, winning entries were also on dis¬ 
play at the American Association of 
Museum's annual meeting held in late 
May in Denver and will be featured in 
the September/October issue of AAM's 
flagship magazine, Museum News, and will 
be displayed in a national touring exhi¬ 
bition. 

The 1991 competition drew 1,639 en¬ 
tries, from which 131 were selected for 

The Muscarelle Museum of Art has 
received two awards for recent exhibi¬ 
tion publications from the American As¬ 
sociation of Museums' Publications Com¬ 
petition. 

The exhibit publication for "Literacy 
through Art: A Celebration of the Fine 
Art of Children's Book Illustration," de¬ 
signed by Rob Carter, won in the exhibi¬ 
tion catalog division. The invitation to 
"An Evening at the Muscarelle," designed 
by John Malinowski, won in the invita¬ 
tions to events category. 

The competition, which rewards and 
encourages exellence in the graphic de¬ 
sign of museum publications, is the only 

recognition. 



June 19 , 1991 

'Glimpses of Williamsburg' On Display At Zollinger Museum 
The new exhibit in the Zollinger Mu¬ 

seum of the Earl Gregg Swem Library is 
"Glimpses of Williamsburg, 1702-1862." 
The exhibit closes Nov. 1. 

Drawing on travelers' accounts in the 
Library's Manuscripts and Rare Books 
department, the exhibit depicts word pic¬ 
tures of the colonial capital and the vil¬ 
lage in the 19th century. 

Comments range from lavish praise 
to gentle criticism. Travelers' accounts 
have been one of the many documen- 

Recent Grants 
Anthropology 

Blanton, Dennis B., co-director, re- 
search;and Donald W. Linebaugh, co-di¬ 
rector, administration, "Phase I Archaeo¬ 
logical Survey in Conjunction with the 
Ground Wave Emergency Network 
Projects in Nelson and Wythe Counties," 
SRI International, $4,853. 

Blanton, Dennis B., co-director, re¬ 
search; and Donald W. Linebaugh, co- 
director, administration, "Phase II Cul¬ 
tural Resource Evaluation for Proposed 
Route 58 - Franklin Bypass Widening 
Project," Virginia Department of Trans¬ 
portation, $5,473. 

Blanton, Dennis B., co-director, re¬ 
search; and Donald W. Linebaugh, co- 
director, administration, "Phase I ar¬ 
chaeological survey of the Dan Daniels 
Memorial Park, Danville, Va.," City of 
Danville, $8,281. 

Linebaugh, Donald W., co-director, 
administration; and Dennis B. Blanton, 
co-director, research, "Phase I Cultural 
Resource Survey of the Proposed Route 
837 Project - Relocation of Winchester 
Area Headquarters," Virginia Depart¬ 
ment of Transportation, $7,505. 

Moyer, Curtis, archeologist, "Artifact 

Campus 
June 16-July 3 
National Geographic Society Summer Geog¬ 

raphy Institute 

June 17-21 
Tidewater Consortium 

June 21-23 
Foster Care Conference 

June 23-July 12 
Summer Institute for Teachers, sponsored by 

Center for Gifted Education 

June 23-July 20 
Governor's School for the Gifted, Science 

and Technology 

June 23-July 26 
Governor's School for the Gifted, VIMS/ 

NASA 

June 25 
Half-Daze Workshop, "Animal Funnies," Mus¬ 

carelle Museum, 1- 4:30 p.m. 

June 26 
Half-Daze Workshop,  "Drip,  Spatter and 

Spill," Muscarelle Museum, 9 a.m. to 12:30 
p.m. 

June 27 
Registration for Children's Summer Art 

Classes, Muscarelle Museum, 10 a.m. to 
1  p.m. 

June 28-30 
Inroads Intern Retreat 

July 4 
Holiday hours at Muscarelle Museum, noon to 4 

p.m. 
Ice Cream Social, sponsored by Williamsburg 

Community Hospital Auxiliary, Wren Yard, 
6 to 8 p.m. 

July 5-28 
Virginia Shakespeare Festival, PBK 

July 6-Aug. 8 
VSTP (Virginia Summer Transition Program) 

July 7-26 
Walden University Conference 

tary sources for the restoration of Wil¬ 
liamsburg. After the capital moved to 
Richmond in 1780, the accounts show 
the decline of Williamsburg which was 
once described by an 18th-century trav¬ 
eler as "neat and elegant" with "magnifi¬ 
cent public buildings." 

The descriptions begin with the ac¬ 
count of F. L. Michel, a Swiss traveler to 
Virginia in 1702, and conclude with the 
1862 diary of Harriette Gary lamenting 
the Federal forces' occupation of Wil¬ 

liamsburg during the Civil War. 
The exhibit also includes the "French¬ 

man's" map of 1782 and several other 
maps of 18th century Williamsburg in 
addition to 19th-century watercolors of 
Bruton Parish Church and the Palace 
Green by Thomas Charles Millington. 

Among the repeated themes in the 
accounts are the hospitality of the people 
of Williamsburg, the layout of the city, 
The College of William and Mary and 
the statue of Lord Botetourt. 

The exhibit showcases the collecting 
scope of the Manuscripts and Rare Books 
department which focuses on accounts 
by 18th- and 19th-century travelers in 
Virginia. Museum hours are 8 a.m. to 5 
p.m., Monday through Friday and 10 a.m. 
to 1 p.m., Saturdays. The museum will be 
closed on two Saturdays, August 10 and 
17. Saturday hours during the fall are 9 
a.m. to 1 p.m. 

Conservation," Mount Vernon Ladies' 
Association of the Union, $495. 

Chemistry 
Kane, Patricia M., assistant professor, 

"Biochemical and Genetic Analysis of the 
Catalytic Subunit of the Yeast Vacuolar 
H+-ATPase," Research Corporation, 
$24,260. 

Kane, Patricia M., assistant professor, 
"Coupling of ATP Hydrolysis and Proton 
Transport by the Yeast Vacuolar Proton- 
Translocating ATPase," The Petroleum 
Research Fund, $18,000. 

Kane, Patricia M., "1991 Presidential 
Young Investigator Award," National Sci¬ 
ence Foundation, $50,560. 

Kranbuehl, David E., professor, "Fre¬ 
quency Dependent Electromagnetic 
Sensing for InSitu Monitoring," National 
Aeronautics and Space Administration, 
$108,050. 

Kranbuehl, David E., professor, "Resin 
Impregnation of Intelligent Automated 
3-D Stitched Fabric for Advanced Perfor¬ 
mance Low Cost Composite Manufac¬ 
ture," Center for Innovative Technology, 
$35,000. 

Rice, Gary, associate professor, "Trace 
Element Analysis of Sediments, Water, 
and Biomass," Virginia Institute of Ma¬ 
rine Science, $10,000. 

Computer Science 
Klassa, John M., graduate student, 

"Atmospheric Modeling," National Aero¬ 
nautics  and  Space Administration, 
$21,528. 

Government 
Evans, Lawrence C, professor, "1991- 

92 Congressional Fellowship Program," 
American Political Science Association, 
$20,000. 

Mathematics 
Spitkovsky, Ilya M., visiting professor, 

"Matrices, Operations and Factorization," 
National Science Foundation, $37,500. 

Physics 
Benner, D. Chris, research associate 

professor, and Malathy D. Venkataraman, 
research associate professor, "High Reso¬ 
lution Spectroscopy to Support Atmo¬ 
spheric Measurements," National Aero¬ 
nautics and Space Administration, 
$90,014. 

Carlson, Carl E., professor, "SURA/ 
CEBAF Graduate Fellowship Award,"with 
Anthony B. Wakely, graduate student, 
Southeastern Universities Research As¬ 
sociation, Inc., $10,000. 

Finn, John M., associate professor, 
"SURA/CEBAF Graduate Fellowship 
Award," with Peter E. Markowitz, gradu¬ 

ate student, Southeastern Universities 
Research Association, Inc, $10,000. 

Nam-Kung Juock, research scientist, 
"Optical Nondestructive Evaluation," 
National Aeronautics and Space Admin¬ 
istration, $43,875. 

Wang, Liano-Guo, research scientist, 
"Diode Laser - Injection Seeding of LASE 
I Backup Laser," National Aeronautics 
and Space Administration, $40,755. 

Winter, Rolf G., professor, "Instrumen¬ 
tation Research Student Program, " Na¬ 
tional Aeronautics and Space Adminis¬ 
tration, $18,000. 

Wu, Meng-Chou, research scientist, 
"Relating Ultrasonic Properties to Poly¬ 
mer Systems," National Aeronautics and 
Space Administration, $53,566. 

School of Education 
Patton, James M., director of teacher 

education, and Virginia K. Laycock, as¬ 
sociate dean, "Training Development in 
Leadership/Supervision of Special Edu¬ 
cation," Virginia Department of Educa¬ 
tion, $22,667. 

Ash Lawn-Highland 
Holmes, Carolyn C, executive direc¬ 

tor, "General Operating Support," Insti¬ 
tute of Museum Services, $74,661. 

CALENDAR 

July7-Aug. 2 
STEP (Summer Transition and Enrichment 

Program) 

July 9 
Children's Art Classes begin, Muscarelle Mu¬ 

seum 

July 13-Aug. 2 
CHAMP (Creating Higher Aspirations and 

Motivation program) 

July 21 
Cystic Fibrosis Cycle Tour, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Staging area, Common Glory parking lot. 

July 26-Aug. 9 
Keio University Exchange Program 

Aug. 5-9 
Child Development Resources Conference 

Aug. 12-16 
"Camp Anticipation," Muscarelle Museum 

Aug. 23-27 
Freshmen Orientation 

Aug. 28 
Classes Begin 

Exhibits 
Muscarelle Museum 
"Impressive Impressions: Prints from the 

MMA Collection" 
(Ongoing) 
"Collection Highlights" 
(Aug. 3-Sept. 22) 

Ansel Adams: The American Wilderness 
American Indian Pottery 

Zollinger Museum, Swem Library 
(Summer Exhibit) 
Glimpses of Old Williamsburg, 1702-1862 

CLASSIFIED  ADVERTISEMENTS 
Classified ads are included as a service to members of the College community and will be accepted from 

faculty, staff, students and alumni only. Ads should be no longer than 40 words and must be submitted in 
writing to the William and Mary News office no later than 5 p.m. on the Friday preceding the first insertion. 

FOR SALE 

Furniture for sale: tan sofa, $25; king-size 
waterbed with sheets, $60; green I^z-Z-Boy recliner, 
$15; dining table, $5; 6-drawer wood desk, $10. Buy 
now, claim July 31. Call Charlie or Emily at 253- 
7940 (evenings) or Charlie at 642-7303 (days). 

Twin stroller, like new, with shade umbrellas. 
$100 or best offer. Two portable guard rails for 
bed, $5 each. One booster seat, $3. Call ext. 12743 
or 564-9391. 

Ford Escort GI. Hatchback, '84. Automatic, AC, 
AM/FM radio, new tires. Excellent condition. 
$1800. Call 565-4822. 

The following positions at the College are 
open to all qualified individuals, unless oth¬ 
erwise noted. Visit the Office of Personnel 
Services, Thiemes House, 303 Richmond 
Road, for information, a listing of vacancies 
and application forms, Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. 
to 4 p.m. Call ext. 13150. All applicants must 
submit a completed Commonwealth of Vir¬ 
ginia Application form to the Office of Per¬ 
sonnel Services. 

Deadline for applying for the following 
positions is 5 p.m., Friday, June 21, unless 
otherwise noted. Postmarks will not be hon¬ 
ored. 

Warehouseman  (Unclassified)—$6.49 per 
hour. These are temporary appointments which 

Nintendo action set. Excellent condition; in¬ 
cludes game cartridge. $60 or best offer. Call Jarrell 
at 565-1318, leave message. 

Macintosh printer-Imagewriter II with owner's 
manual. Perfect condition. $300. Call 229-8848. 

FOR RENT 

Efficiency apt., 1.7 miles from stadium, private 
entrance, central air, kitchenette, 15' x 15' room, 
adjoining full bathroom, wall-to-wall carpet, nice 
views to wooded backyard. $195 a month, plus 1/4 
electric. Lease term negotiable, security deposit 
required. Call Rob at 229-9414. 

EMPLOYMENT 
will not exceed 90 cakndar days. Occasional 
overtime may be required. #H311, #H312, 
#H320, #H323. Location: Facilities Man¬ 
agement. 

Information Officer A (Grade 8)—Entry sal¬ 
ary $19,283. #N031. Location: Athletics. 

Office Services Specialist (Grade 5)—Entry 
salary $14,760. Occasional overtime (week¬ 
days and/or weekends) may be required. 
#605. Location: CEBAF (Newport News). 
Deadline June 28. 

Secretary Senior (Grade 5)—Entry salary 
$14,760. #N064. Location: School of Busi¬ 
ness. Deadline June 28. 

WANTED 

Child care needed, part-time, Saturday. $5 per 
hour. Call 220-8474. 

Student models for life drawing class. July 8- 
Aug. 9,9:40 a.m.-l 2:50 p.m. Fine Arts Dept., $7/hr. 
Call Valerie Hardy or Peggy Miller, ext. 12519 or 
leave message at 229-2333. 

Roommate wanted, 2 miles from W&M. $250 
per month, plus 1/2 electricity; gas cooking, hot 
water and heat included in rent. Call ext. 12004 
(days) or 565-4714 (evenings). 

Married graduate student couple seeks long- 
term housesitting opportunity, if possible, (6 
months or more) Available July 30. Experienced, 
with references. Minor repair/maintenance expe¬ 
rience. Call Scott or Ellen at 229-2055 or 220-0075. 
Please leave message. 

Administratrive Staff Specialist (Grade 10)— 
Entry salary $23,044. #301. Location: Stu¬ 
dent Affairs. Review of applications mil begin 
June 28. Deadline for all applications is July 7. 

The following position is limited to applica¬ 
tions from current William and Mary and 
VIMS employees only: 

Housekeeping Worker (Grade 1)—En try sal¬ 
ary $10,335. Shift begins 7 a.m. Occasional 
overtime may be required. #458. Loca¬ 
tion: Residence Life. 

Housekeeping Worker Senior (Grade 3)— 
Entry salary $12,351. Occasional overtime 
may be required. #181. Location: Resi¬ 
dence Life. Deadline June 28. 


